Department of Rehabilitation Services (DORS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes of the March 6, 2018 Quarterly Meeting
DRAFT
Attendance: 
Committee:

Keith Haley, Frank Roberts, Brandy Altergott, Amos Fatorma, Marc Dombkowski, Chad Farr, Jim Ferguson
Bureau:
Brian Sigman, Ed Owens
A roll call of members in attendance was taken.
The minutes of the December 12, 2017 meeting were brought up for action.

Motion made by Brandy Altergott to accept the minutes as presented.
Seconded by Amos Fatorma
Vote: Yes – 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
A budget update was given by Ed Owens. The balance of the Business Enterprise Program (BEP) account is at $900,000. A comparison of income from July, 2017 through February, 2018 shows a reduction of $30,000 when compared with the same period a year prior. The history of income sharing with schools and agencies was reviewed. It was noted that effective January 1, 2018, four educational institutions which previously were granted 100 percent of the commissions generated at their locations will become consistent with other facilities and participate in a 40/60 percent income sharing with BEP retaining 60 percent of the commissions. BEP is projecting an $18,000 annual increase in funds retained.
The rest area buildings on I-84 and I-91 remain operational for the first shift only. On a national level, President Trump’s proposed budget would allow for the commercialization of rest areas. Federal law currently prohibits commercialization.
Many states have BEP vending facilities located at highway rest areas. If Congress were to approve commercialization, it could impact all of these vendors. Other states, like Connecticut, rely on commissions received from third party vendors to help fund their Business Enterprise Programs.

Chairman Haley asked for members of the Committee to be on a sub-committee to review the current BEP state regulations. Some of the terminology in the regulations needs updating. The sub-committee will consist of Keith Haley, Brandy Altergott and Frank Roberts.

The Transfer & Promotion Sub-Committee presented the list of applicants which they recommend for approval to be included in the 2018 Transfer & Promotion List.
Motion made by Chad Farr to accept the recommendation of the Transfer & Promotion Sub-Committee as presented.
Seconded by Amos Fatorma
Vote: Yes – 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
The Town of East Lyme had issued a request for an Ice Cream/Food Vendor for Samuel Peretz Park at Bridebrook. This location is near Rocky Neck State Park. The manager of Rocky Neck was looking into the potential of running this operation. A copy of the proposal was requested and received. The town was notified of its requirements under Connecticut Statute 10-303.

Due to the quick turnaround time, the manager at Rocky Neck felt that it would be better to approach this opportunity next year. It was noted that the proposal states that the vending machines at the park will remain.
Motion made by Frank Roberts to waive the operation of the Ice Cream/Food Cart but to retain the rights to the vending machines.

Seconded by Marc Dombkowski
Vote: Yes – 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
The Federal Correctional Institution in Danbury requested our interest in the operation of the vending machines at their location. The agency previously issued a waiver to allow them to procure other services. That contract is expiring and they are again seeking our interest. Under federal regulations, the agency receives 30% of the commissions. In FY 17 this amounted to almost $19,000.
Motion made by Chad Farr to waive the operation of the vending machines at the Federal Correctional Institute in Danbury.

Seconded by Brandy Altergott
Vote: Yes – 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
The Passport to the Park Program was discussed. Funding for the state parks will be enhanced through a $10 fee added to the registration of all motor vehicles in Connecticut.  This will allow any car bearing a Connecticut marker plate to obtain free parking at any of the state parks. The staffing and hours of operation are being returned to their former levels. Our vending facility operators should anticipate an increase in business as a result.
Under Agency matters, it was noted that the vending facility operators of the Norwalk Community College and the New Britain Courthouse have advised of their intent to leave the program. 
BEP continues to receive referrals from Vocational Rehabilitation. One client is currently being evaluated in Wethersfield. 

The agency is waiting for information on how vending facility operators are to register with the State Department of Public Health under the new health code being adopted effective July 1, 2018.

Applications for the Field Representative position close today. The process could take another two months until there is a hire.

Under Open Forum there was a discussion of use of suppliers at facilities. There will be a follow up discussion with the BEP Supervisor to provide clarification of this topic.
The date for the next meeting is June 5, 2018 at 4:00 p.m.
A motion was made by Brandy Altergott to adjourn.
Seconded by 
Frank Roberts
Vote: Yes – 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Meeting adjourned at 5:15 p.m. 
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